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31st PMP Meeting Notes
Meeting: Audioweb 12 May 2014  : 15:00 – 17:00 CET

Document list:
PMP-29-07  :  Notes of 29th PMP
PMP-31-01  :  Agenda
PMP-31-02  :  Non Exhaust particles
PMP-31-03  :  Russian Federation non exhaust particles 
PMP-31-04  :  JRC experimental plan
PMP-31-05  :  Experimental proposal based on WLTP PMPN 10-02
PMP-31-06  :  Final presentation to GRPE Jun 2014
PMP-31-07  :  PMP statement in response to 31-03


Welcome & Introductions  
The Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed the participants. 
The agenda was adopted unchanged
Adoption of the minutes of the 29 and 30th Meeting  (documents 29-07 and 31-01)
29th meeting minutes draft notes were circulated. Secretary apologised that 30th meeting minutes were not available. Subsequently no comments were received on the 29th session minutes.
Exhaust Emissions (documents 31-04 and 31-05)
Test plan on particle emissions during regeneration  (PMP-31-04) presented from JRC. The experimental regeneration work will be combined with the PN-PEMS project. Handling of continuous WLTCs with passive regeneration was discussed (WLTP-PMPN-10-02) with no clear conclusions. 
JRC requested information about active regeneration and how to determine when it is occurring and whether there are possibilities to turn this off.
Comments requested on 31-04 by end June.

Update on NRMM
JRC and Ricardo working on the guidance document on conditioning / preparation of engine and aftertreatment system. Completed document expected within a week for comment by end June.
Non-Exhaust Emissions (documents 31-02 and 31-06)
Review of non-exhaust emissions summary document.
Agreed that resuspension is outside scope of GRPE (no control measures by vehicle regulation)
Proposed to continue to investigate other sources of non-exhaust particulates and to keep the other GRs within WP29 updated and invite experts as necessary.

Draft presentation for delivery to GRPE on 5th June was briefly reviewed and comments requested ASAP. 
ETRMA suggested slides on mitigation and cost assessment are too premature.
Chairman agreed to amend the presentation on the basis of comments received but noted important that GRPE has the opportunity to comment on the PMP activities in this field.
Final presentation as delivered to GRPE has been uploaded as 31-06.

Review of informal document GRPE-69-03  (documents 31-03 and 31-07)

PMP agreed to prepare a factual response to the Russian Federation document GRPE-69-03 setting out the status of knowledge and inviting the Russian experts to join the PMP session. The PMP response as submitted to GRPE has been uploaded as 31-07

Arrangements for the next meeting:
Agreed to cancel the PMP session at GRPE since it was already restricted to only 2 hours and to continue with a web conference in preparation for the next face to face – estimated Sept 2014.
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